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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Kirkhill/
Twitter - @wlkirkhill
March 2017
Dear Parent / Carer,
We have had another very busy month in Kirkhill with lots of fantastic learning and achievements in school.  We were well entertained by our Primary 4 and 5 children during their performance of ‘Och Aye the News’ and now look forward to our Primary 6 children sharing their performing arts skills with us at their show in March.  Our children continue to impress us on a daily basis with their commitment to their learning which allows us to continue to strive to excellence for all of our children.   I would like to thank all of our families for their support as we continue to improve the work of the school to ensure our children develop skills for life, learning and work.
Lesley Henderson (Head Teacher)
wlkirkhill-ps@westlothian.org.uk 
CELEBRATING SUCCESS
Och Aye the News

On Thursday 23rd February our Primary 4 and 5 children put on a fantastic performance of ‘Och Aye the News’ for parents, carers, family and friends.  We are incredibly proud of them on their achievement and on how well they learned their lines, practised the songs and performed in front of an audience.  Congratulations to all of our children who took part in lead roles, singing roles, supporting roles and background roles.  Thanks goes to Miss Thomson, Miss Dunn, Mrs Robertson, Mrs Blair, Mrs Alston, Mrs Paul and Ms. Smith for all of their hard work and dedication to helping and preparing the children for the show.  We know that those who attended had a great afternoon and were well entertained.  Thank you to everyone who came along and braved the rain, snow and wind to support the children.

VSE Revisit Day

On Wednesday 8th February we had Greg Welsh (Acting Quality Improvement Manager) and Rita Angus (Head Teacher – Windyknowe Primary School) join us to evaluate where we were in regards to our action plan from last sessions Validated Self-Evaluation process.  We are delighted that it was agreed that we had addressed all of the actions and that this was leading to continued improvement for our children’s learning.  There will be no more visits in relation to this.
Google Expeditions

On Thursday 2nd February our Primary 7 children took part in Google Expeditions at Broxburn Academy as part of their transition to secondary programme.  The children all had a great time and we have now purchased 20 Google finders for Kirkhill so that the children can use these to enhance their learning in school.  Thanks to Mrs McKenzie at Broxburn Academy for organising.

SSPCA Workshops/Assembly

On Tuesday 7th February all of our P4-7 children took part in SSPCA workshops and our Primary 1-3 children took part in an assembly run by our guests from the SSPCA.  Our children learned more about how to take care of pets and how the SSPCA helps sick and injured animals.  

Open Morning

It was great to see so many of our family members at our Open Morning on Friday 17th February.  Our classes were able to share their learning in the Expressive Arts with their parents throughout the morning.  Thank you to everyone who shared their thoughts about their child/ren’s achievement with our Roving Reporters.  We hope to have these on display in the very near future. We hope that everyone who came along had a great time sharing in the children’s learning.

EVENTS
Parent Consultations
[image: image2.png]


The next scheduled parents’ consultations will take place on 8th March and 9th March. Children in P3-P7 should attend this meeting, as it is important for them to share their learning and their next steps in learning. If there are confidential issues to discuss, the teacher will make arrangements for this to happen at a separate time.  You will have received your appointment times on Friday 24th February.  If this has not made its way home then please contact the school office who will be able to pass this information onto you.
School Book Fayre – Glowworm Books

The book fair will be in school on Wednesday 8th and Thursday 9th March and books will be available to buy during both parent evenings.  This is a super opportunity for you and your child to browse around all the lovely books and select any you would like to purchase.  Pupils in P1-P7 will also visit the book fair with their Class Teacher during class time (please make sure your child has money with them if they wish to buy one this way.)
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World Book Day

It is World Book Day on Thursday 2nd March and to celebrate this we are encouraging our children to come to school dressed as their favourite book character.  We look forward to seeing which characters come along to Kirkhill on the day.
Comic Relief 2017

Primary 7/6 have got plans well under way for our Comic Relief events on Friday 24th March.  They’ll be sending information home about this soon so look out in school bags.  Miss Sutherland will also add information to the school blog.
Primary 6 Show – Beauty and the Beast

Our Primary 6 children have been working hard on preparations and rehearsals for our Primary 6 show, ‘Beauty and the Beast’ on 21st March (1.30pm and 7pm shows.)  A letter has gone home with dates and times and details for ticket purchase.  If you would like a ticket and have not received the letter then please get in touch with the school office who will be able to help you out.

Church Service – Easter 
Our Easter Church Service will take place at St. Nicholas Church on Friday 31st March at 9.30am for the whole school.  This is a change from the annual calendar as we will be attending as a whole school instead of being split over two services.  We would like to extend a warm welcome to all parents, carers, families and friends to join us as we celebrate Easter.
INFORMATION
Staffing

Following short leet interviews we are delighted to share with you that Mrs Sandra Shankland has been appointed Depute Headteacher.  We wish Mrs Shankland very best wishes in her new role.
The Principal Teacher role has been advertised in an acting capacity and it is hoped that we will have an Acting Principal Teacher in place for starting after the Easter break.

Sainsbury's Active Kids 
The voucher scheme run by Sainsbury's where nurseries, schools and organisations can redeem vouchers for sports equipment and other resources, has started again for this year.  Vouchers are available to collect until 2nd May and if you shop in Sainsbury’s we would be delighted if you would collect the vouchers and send in to school.  In previous years we have been able to order items of sports equipment such as bats, balls and games as well as kitchen equipment of pots, pans and baking trays.
Kirkhill Twitter

We now have a Kirkhill Twitter page that is linked to our school blog.  Please follow us at @wlkirkhill.

Line Management
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P1– P4 – Mrs Shankland (DHT)
Nursery and P5 – P7 – Miss Henderson (HT)
Scooters 

We are keen to encourage our children to come to school on bikes and scooters as part of health promotion.  However, we have had a number of near misses with some of our children riding their scooters out of the playground at the end of the school day.  We would appreciate it if your child is bringing their scooter to school that you reiterate the importance of walking them in the playground and only ride on them when out of the school grounds for the safety of all of our children.

Shoes

If your child is wearing wellies to school or has wet or dirty feet then they will be able to change these into other footwear when in the school building.  Most children have gym shoes that can be changed into or we have a bank of footwear which the children can access if they don’t have gym shoes at school.  
Café Kirkhill

A warm welcome continues to be extended to all parents/carers/family members to come along to the café on a Friday morning for a free cup of tea/coffee and biscuit at any time during the morning.  It is hoped that we may be able to offer some activities in the café during the next few months.

Safe Arrivals

A reminder that as part of West Lothian Council policy we have Safe Arrival staff in the playground each morning from 8.30 am. This ensures that the only adults in the playground are members of staff. We would therefore ask that Parents/Carers drop children off at the gates and the Safe Arrival staff will look after them before the beginning of the school day.  We would be very grateful of your ongoing support with this.
Kirkhill Clothing Bank

We have a number of items of used and in good condition school clothing in our clothing bank which any of our families are welcome to use.  There is no charge for items although a very small donation would be welcome.  If you would like to have a look in the clothing bank then please just ask at the school office who will direct you to this.
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Ipayimpact

Since our last newsletter we have had nine new pupils registered and are hoping to increase this further.  

This system can be used to order meals and milk for all pupils including those in P1-P3 who are not required to pay for meals.  

West Lothian Council are strongly promoting the use of the Ipayimpact system for school trips and residential camps.  To enable this to work we need even more parents to register with the system.  Please contact the School Office if you require any help or if you require the unique code to be sent home.
Easter Holiday
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Nursery and school will finish for the Easter holiday on Friday 31st March.  All pupils will resume on Tuesday 18th April.
COMMUNITY NEWS
Active Schools
Are you looking for an activity for your Child to take part in during the Easter Holidays?

 

If so, we have now opened bookings for, The West Lothian 'Active Fun Active Feet' Easter Holiday Programme. The camps are taking place over the Easter Holidays for all pupils currently in P1 to P7 on Wednesday 5th and Thursday 6th April at Armadale Academy and Wednesday 12th and Thursday 13th April at Deans CHS.  Children will take part in a wide range of activities including Athletics, Basketball, Gymnastics, Football, MultiSport activities, Parachute Games, Playground Games and much more. The cost is £20 per child for 2 day Camps and £12 per child per day for individual camps and will run from 9am -3pm.  Bookings and payment can be made online at http://activeschools.eventbrite.com/  Any questions or queries please contact Ben Boatman (Active Schools) on ben.boatman@westlothian.gov.uk
Messy Church
Sunday 19th March 2017, 12pm-2pm

Strathbrock Church Hall

Ages: 3 upwards with an adult in attendance

Theme - 'Forgiving'

There will be food, crafts and a story.
DIARY DATES – MARCH

6th 



Generation Science Workshops – P1-3

7th 



P5 to Sky Living Sports – Excite (Livingston)

8th 
4pm-6.30pm

Parent Consultation Evening

9th 
4pm-6.30pm

Parent Consultation Evening


10th 



x4 P7 children to Euroquiz – Howden Park Centre






Kirkhill Chatter 4


13th 



P3s to Ukulele Fling Showcase at Howden Park Centre


15th 



P3s to Science Centre – Glasgow


20th 



P4 & 5 Easter Labyrinth 

9.15am-11am

P7 to Football Festival at Broxburn Academy

Nursery/Primary 1 Families Reading Together week begins


21st 
1.30pm&7pm

Primary 6 ‘Beauty and the Beast’


23rd 



P7 and P7/6 to Our Dynamic Earth – Edinburgh


24th 
9.15am


P7/6 Comic Relief Assembly






Dress Down Day (for fun)


29th 
9.30am-11.45am
P7 to Easter Code (St. Nicholas Church)

PM


House Event led by House Team

PSC Spring Event


30th 



Dress Down Day 






P7s to Rotary Club Quiz (St. Nicholas’ Primary)

PM


P5 to Voice Beats rehearsals at Howden Park Centre



7pm-8.15pm

P5 Voice Beats Showcase 


31st 
9.30am

Church Service (whole school)
